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Fifty years ago the Country Club Plaza in Kansas City, Mis-

souri, was alive and vibrant with the many faceted activities
of the Rip Roaring 20’s. On June 19, 1974, the sights,
sounds, and excitement of the decade of the 1920's will
again be present on the Plaza.

On this particular Wednesday evening, the AUC Conference
Dinner Dance will be held in the new and beautifully plush
Alameda Plaza Hotel. Using the 20°’s as its theme, this
year s Dinner Dance will provide the opportunity for each
of you to experience this memorable era.

Make your plans now to join us in a superb evening of

dining, dancing, and entertainment. The Dinner Dance tick-
ets,, priced at $10.00, will be your gateway to this
wonderful time of fellowship and entertainment. Come

dressed as a “Flapper” or a “Dapper Dan” if you wish

and provide additional “authenticity” to our decor of the
20’s. A delicious meal has been planned, and excellent,
professional talent will be on hand to provide you with

outstanding entertainment and music.

All we need to complete the eventis you! Gather up
your long strand pearls and raccoon coats - see you at
the Plaza on June 19!

Published by the Association of Unity Churches, Unity Village,
Missouri 64065
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THE AUC PRESIDENT SERVING YOU

As I write this I am in Denver. It is the closing day of the South Central Re-
gional Conference. This marks my seventh regional Conference this year, and I
want to tell you what a privilege it has been for me to attend each one and to
gain an overall view of the work in which we are all involved. As we gather at
our AUC Conference at Unity Village how can we help but feel one with each
other, my fellow ministers and teachers! My deepest prayer is that I may let all
the love and support for our Association I have felt in each region flow through
me so that all will be lifted and blessed!

The South Central Regional Conference here in Denver has been a “mile high" ex-
perience for all attending. Jack Barker, minister of New Thought Unity Center in
Cincinnati, and I shared in the presentation of the Post-Graduate Program. The
Conference attendance was the best ever and that says a lot for a Conference that
covers a twelve state area. Jim Lewis, minister in Denver, and his lovely wife,
Charlene, hosted the group with their usual grace. The completed sanctuary at
Unity of Denver is truly a setting of beauty. We can all be proud of this wonder-
ful ministry.

We have so many beautiful buildings around the country. It was Phil’s and my
privilege to participate in the dedication of Unity Church of Dallas’ new building.
Donald Curtis and Marjorie Kass, ministers of this fine work in Texas, were thought-
ful hosts. The people of Dallas are to be congratulated for a job well done!

What more can [ say in this last message as my year comes to an end? I want
very much to thank each of you, especially our AUC staff, and our spiritually in-
spired Executive Director, Bob Sikking. I want to thank Charles Korfhage for
carrying the extra load of classes and counseling in Sacramento while I've been away
this year. Thanks to my blessed husband, Phil, for freeing me to do this work.
Thanks to Silent Unity for blessing our every meeting and undertaking this year.
God is so good and we thank Him always!

Perhaps I can best sum it up in these words that have sung themselves in my soul
all year:

“The river of my life

Flows with a constant current.
One way it flows

From summits snows

To expanding sea —
Boundless, endless.

Joyous, free!”

»

This describes a ‘“process” of unfolding good that moves through our entire Association

and the Unity Movement. We are a growing organization and “the best is yet to be!”

In loving support

Dorothy Pierson



REGIONAL NEWS
Paul Barrett reporting for the SOUTHEASTERN REGION:

SUNCOAST UNITY RETREAT - A new site for the
Second Annual Suncoast Unity Retreat is under considera-
tion by the Suncoast Unity ministries. The Christian Re-
treat Campgrounds near Bradenton, Florida, which were
previously selected as the Retreat site, will not be avail-
able in November. As soon as another location is de-
cided upon, an announcement will be published in
CONTACT. Accordingly, this Retreat has been deleted from the Calendar of Events.

UNITY IN THE CARIBBEAN — We are pleased to share the following portions of

a glowing report received from Bert Coffey, minister of Unity Truth Church in Vista
California, of the tremendous work being done by our Unity ministries in the Carib-
bean. Bert, together with his wife, Eva, recently completed a three-week trip which
included stops in Puerto Rico, Trinidad, Guyana, and Jamaica. Association Cristianismo
Practico de Puerto Rico, our ministry in Santurce, Puerto Rico, led by Francisca Men-
dez, is experiencing overflow attendance in their beautiful church which seats 400.
Likewise, a growing number of enthusiastic Truth students is attending Associacion
Unity de Cristianismo Practico en Ponce, Inc., in Ponce, where Nicolina Benitez serves
as minister.  Unity of Trinidad & Tobago in Port-of-Spain, where Violet Assam serves
as minister, and Silent Unity Centre of Prayer in San Fernando, led by Sylvia Chevalier,
are thriving under the direction of these fine Unity ministers. An indication of the
expanding outreach work in Guyana (on the top edge of South America) is demon-
strated by the fact that the Unity students of Guyana purchase over 1,000 DAILY
WORDs each month. The Unity work in Jamaica is also thriving. Unity of

Jamaica led by Wildorf Goodison-Orr (Goodie) is in the process of purchasing its

own property after meeting for many years in other facilities. @ We give thanks for

the enthusiasm and dedication of each of the aforementioned ministries and their leaders.

Kay Arndt reporting for the NORTHWEST REGION:

EUGENE, OREGON - On Sunday, March 31, twenty-one young people from Our
Saviour’s Lutheran Church in Eugene were guests at the Worship Service of Unity
Truth Chapel, where Rose Elaine Lightburne is the minister. Accompanied by the
assistant pastor of the Lutheran church, the young people had elected to visit the Unity
ministry as part of their program “Getting Acquainted With Your Neighbor’s Church.”
Being apprised of the Unity work through the ministry’s advertisement in the local
newspaper, the students expressed a strong interest in learning about the Unity message.
Rose Elaine met with the group following the service in order to answer their ques-
tions and to distribute packets of complimentary Unity literature. The young people
were especially impressed with Unity’s acceptance of women in the ministry and the
ecumenical attitude of Unity.

PORTLAND, OREGON — Unity Center in Portland where Leslie Saunders and Gwen
Norment serve as ministers, conducted a Tenebrae Service on Thursday evening, April
11.  The ritual of Tenebrae dates back to the fourth century in the Christian church.



Tenebrae means darkness and the service commemorates the last three days ot Holy
Week. Beauty, reverent awe, and moving wonder marked the Tenebrae Service as

it was dramatized through music, the spoken word, and symbolic action. Conducted
by Gwen, the service was planned to express the concepts ot Unity and to meet
the deepest needs of those seeking greater understanding and spiritual growth through
experiencing the Easter message as it relates to our lives today. The celebration
which included musical accompaniment and the voices ot a 25-member choir assisted
in preparing the congregation for the glory and joy of Easter morn.

Jim Lewis reporting for the SOUTH CENTRAL REGION:

SOUTH CENTRAL REGIONAL CONFERENCE - The South Central Regional Conference
was held at Unity Church of Denver on April 22-25. Jim Lewis, leader of the Den-
ver ministry, reports that 44 members were in attendance, constituting the largest Con-
ference in the history of the South Central Region. A pre-Conference public meeting
was held on Sunday, April 21, with Sig and Jane Paulson, ministers ot Unity Village
Chapel, speaking and leading the congregation in an inspiring meditation.

On Monday evening, a dinner was shared by the Conference members, and musical
entertainment was presented by soloists, Jack and Mary Beth Olson and organist, Faye
Roswell Peters, from Unity Church of Denver. Tuesday's session opened with a medi-
tation by Viola Siemen, minister of Unity Center, Albuquerque, New Mexico, followed
by the Post-Graduate Program on teaching techniques. The Program, conducted by
Dorothy Pierson, co-minister of Christ Unity Church in Sacramento, Calitornia, and

Jack Barker, minister of New Thought Unity Center, Cincinnati, Ohio, was well presented
and equally well received.

The Business Meetings were held on Wednesday with Bernard Dozier, co-minister ot
Unity Church of Wichita, Kansas, being reelected President and Genavee Campbell,
minister of Unity on the High Plains, Amarillo, Texas, being reelected Vice-President.
Polly Dozier, co-minister of our Wichita ministry, and Louvilla Fielder, minister ot
Unity Church of Christianity, Topeka, Kansas, continue to serve in their offices ot
Secretary and Treasurer respectively. Polly was elected Youth Coordinator for the
Youth of Unity and will be attending Regional YOU conferences. Jim Lewis was
reelected to serve a three-year term as Regional Representative.

On Wednesday evening another inspiring public meeting was held with Dorothy Pierson
and Robert P. Sikking, Executive Director of the Association of Unity Churches, pre-
senting individual lessons.

The Conference concluded its time of learning, growing, and sharing with a breakfast
on Thursday morning.

DENVER, COLORADO - The April 10, 1974, edition of THE DENVER POST
carried the following news item: “CHURCH STREAKER 'BARES WITNESS' - Just
as the minister announced, ‘We are gathered here to bear witness,’ a streaker raced
through the church and ‘bared witness’ at a local wedding Tuesday night. Clad only
in a pillow case (covering his head) and a pair of hiking boots, the streaker raced in
one door and out the other at Unity Church, 302 S. University Blvd. ‘The minister



didnt miss a line,” a wedding guest commented, explaining that the wedding ceremony
was barely interrupted by the nude display.” Jim Lewis, minister of Unity Church
of Denver, stated that the “vistor” made his appearance and departure so quickly that
Jim only caught a glimpse as he made his exit.

UNITY VILLAGE, MISSOURI — Unity Village Chapel, where Sig and Jane Paulson
and Dona Unfried serve as ministers, recently celebrated the FIRST ANNIVERSARY
of the ministry’s Y.A.U. program. Dona reports that the Chapel is experiencing over-
whelming success with the five new groups formed during the past year. On May

18 and 19 a Y.A.U. Mini-Retreat was held at Unity Village and proved to be a
beautiful experience for all participating.  Also, the Chapel recently organized a drama
group and presented its first production “Jesus, Son of Man,” by Kahlil Gibran on
Mother’s Day, May 12. Dona also advised that a Ministerial Alliance has been formed
for the Greater Kansas City Metropolitan area Unity ministers. Organized for the
purpose of exchanging ideas and promoting fellowship, the Alliance conducted its

May meeting in St. Joseph, Missouri. Carol Nash, minister of Unity Church of
Practical Christianity in St. Joseph was the gracious hostess. Those ministers com-
prising the Alliance are: Izear Wiggins, Unity Southeast Church; Mauritz Erhard,
Unity Northeast Church; George Hilbert, Christ Church Unity; Ernest Wilson and
Lloyd Felter, Unity on the Plaza; Carol Nash of our St. Joseph ministry; and Sig
and Jane Paulson and Dona Unfried of Unity Village Chapel.

Charles Korfliage reporting for the NORTHERN CALIFORNIA REGION:

NORTHERN CALIFORNIA REGIONAL CONFERENCE - The Northern California Re-
gional Conference was held May 1 at the Sheraton-Palace Hotel in San Francisco,
California.  Fifteen Unity ministers of the Northern California Region were present for
this one day conference which preceded AUC Healing Rally °74. Among the many
items of business acted upon at the Conference was the election of a new Regional
Vice-President. Kenneth Brabeau, minister of Unity Church of Merced, California, was
elected to serve as Vice-President, Filling the vacancy in this office occasioned by
Gary Jones’ recent move to Milwaukee. A comprehensive report on the activities of
the Youth of Unity in the Region was presented by Alice Fulton, licensed teacher

in Carmichael, California, who serves as the regional Y.O0.U. Advisor and Coordinator.
The membership of the Conference Body expressed the following: “We in

the Northern California Region rejoice to be a part of the Unity Movement as a whole
and send our blessings and our love to every Unity work everywhere.” In the
evening, Alma Berry, minister of Unity Church of Truth in San Mateo, and her hus-
band, Olin, hosted the Conference members, members of the staffs of the AUC and
Unity School present for Healing Rally ’74, and their spouses, to a delicious buffet
dinner on board their charming houseboat docked in Tiburon, California.

SAN LUIS OBISPO, CALIFORNIA — Unity Church of San Luis Obispo recently up-
graded the seating facilities in their sanctuary and is currently planning to restructure
and refurbish the church offices in order to better utilize the floor space. Miki
Bowen, minister of this growing Unity work, reports increased attendance at the minis-
try’s Sunday School, and the reactivation of the Youth of Unity program. Unity
continues to grow in every way!



SAN RAFAEL, CALIFORNIA - Officials of the San Rafael Centennial Celebration
recently honored Unity-in-Marin, our fine work in San Rafael, by entending a

special invitation to the ministry to participate in the activities of the Centennial
Celebration.  Candida Wright, minister of Unity-in-Marin, advises that the ministry will
have a booth at the Celebration fair May 25 and members of the congregation will
be serving herb tea and that special Unity fellowship, in the costume of 100 years
ago. The ministry will also have four members singing in the special 100 voice
choir at an ecumenical Mass being celebrated on May 26 as part of the Centennial
activities.

Margaret Cain reporting for the GREAT LAKES REGION:

GREAT LAKES REGIONAL PRAYER THOUGHT - “The Great Lakes Regional
Conference and all of its ministries stand on a solid foundation of Truth, and all
is well.” Owur Regional Vice-President, Ruth Mosley, minister of West Side Unity
Church, Detroit, Michigan, has requested that each member ministry in the Region
hold the above prayer thought for the months of June, July, and August 1974.

AKRON, OHIO — A ground breaking ceremony was held May 5, 1974, at Akron
Unity Center of Truth for the ministry’s new 750-seat sanctuary and youth educa-
tion center. Victor Zarley, minister in Akron, reports that James A. Decker, Senior
Editor for Unity School of Christianity, was guest speaker in Akron that Sunday
and participated in the day’s activities. @~ The theme for the ground breaking cere-
mony was “A Church Built with Love.” We bless and congratulate Victor and the
members and friends of Akron Unity Center of Truth in this expansion project. As
we share in the joy of their new undertaking, we realize the oneness of all and
know that as each ministry grows, so does the entire Unity Movement.

CINCINNATI, OHIO — Unity-by-the-Side-of-the-Road held its Spring Retreat May

17-19, 1974, at Hueston Woods Lodge, Oxford, Ohio. The Retreat theme was

“World Religions and Unity.” The guest speakers and group leaders were Dona
Gilsdorf and Professor and Mrs. Robert T. Howe. Dona, who is the Youth Coordinator
for the Great Lakes Region, led all day rap sessions for the Y.O.U. and Y.A.U.

groups from surrounding ministries. These sessions were scheduled as a result of

plans made by the Young Adults Research Committee this past January. Ginny
Hinners, minister of Unity-by-the-Side-of-the-Road, serves as a member of this impor-
tant AUC committee and stated that an informal rap session is a very productive

way of getting to know and serve our young adults of all ages. Professor Howe and
his wife, Helen, shared with those in attendance a slide and lecture presentation of
ancient temples and various religious communities which they visited during their re-
cent travels around the world. Professor Howe is the Faculty Advisor to “A Community
in Unity,” a student group on the campus of the University of Cincinnati.

DETROIT, MICHIGAN — The Women of Unity Retreat sponsored by Detroit Unity
Temple was held May 10-11, 1974, at the Waldenwoods Conference Center in Hart-
land, Michigan, and the theme was “Let’s Come Alive.” Onita Meyer, minister of
Royal Oak Unity Temple, was the speaker on Friday evening. Leading the joy singing
was Amalie Havens, wife of our minister in Birmingham, Michigan, Terry Havens.



Leadership ot the Retreat activities was shared by Shirley Bring, minister of Unity
Church of Flint; Ruth Mosley, minister of West Side Unity Church; and Catherine
Knight and Dorothy Sharpley, associate ministers of Detroit Unity Temple.

ROYAL OAK AND BIRMINGHAM, MICHIGAN — The Unity ministries in Royal
Oak and Birmingham shared a time of learning and fellowship at a joint Mini-Re-
treat on May 18-19, 1974. The Saturday program featured Carol Marie Guental,
Unity minister residing in Oklahoma City, who spoke on the Retreat’s theme “Energy
Crisis? - Nonsense!” The day’s program also included a variety of fine entertainment.

Berton Coffey reporting for the SOUTHWEST REGION:

EL CAJON, CALIFORNIA - The congregation of Christ Church Unity in El Cajon
is growing so rapidly that it has been necessary to expand the Sunday schedule to
three Worship Services.  Arthur Hammons, minister of this unfolding and expanding
ministry, has added an 8 a.m. service in order to accommodate the many persons
now attending Christ Church Unity. We give thanks for the great growth evident
in the Unity Movement.

SAN CLEMENTE, CALIFORNIA — The San Clemente newspaper recently reported

that Hazel W. Van Dusen, minister of Christ Unity Center of Life in San Clemente,
was selected as ‘“Minister of the Month’ by the local Kiwanis Club. The newspaper,
in reporting on this special recognition and honor bestowed upon Hazel, gave con-
siderable coverage to her beautiful explanation of the Unity teachings. A Laguna Beach
resident for nearly 25 years, Hazel established the San Clemente work in 1967, after
four years of holding classes for local residents. We know the other Regions of

the AUC join us in congratulating Hazel.

IN MEMORIAM We have just received word of the transition of Doris L
Ziebarth on April 10, 1974. A licensed teacher, Doris served

in Unity-By-The-Sea in Santa Monica, California, and in Unity Church of Santa

Barbara, California, for many years. We bless Doris for her dedication to Truth

and for her being an inspiration to all those privileged to know her. We know your

thoughts and blessings unite with ours as we extend our loving prayers to her hus-

band, Robert, and their family.

THE TRAVELER

She has put on invisibility. Our life did not begin with birth.

Dear Lord, | cannot see— It is not of the earth;

But this | know, although the road ascends And this that we all death, it is no more

And passes from my sight, Than the opening and closing of a door—

That there will be no night; And in Your house how many rooms must be
That You will take her gently by the hand Beyond this one where we rest momently.

And lead her on

Along the road of life that never ends. Dear Lord, | thank You for the faith that frees.
And she will find it is not death but dawn. The love that knows it cannot lose its own;

| do not doubt that You are there as here, The love that, looking through the shadows, sees
And You will hold her dear. That You and she and | are ever one!

James Dillet Freeman



PLACEMENT

MEDFORD, OREGON - Marcus Buckley, an April 1974 SMRS graduate and ordinand,
has received and accepted an invitation to serve as minister from Unity Center of
Medford.

MESA, ARIZONA — John Sherman has resigned as minister of Unity Church ol
Mesa and is awaiting placement. Your Placement Committee is working with the

Board in Mesa to assure succession of leadership.

PALO ALTO, CALIFORNIA - Daniel Douglas, an April 1974 SMRS graduate and
ordinand, has accepted the invitation of Unity of Palo Alto to serve as minister.

Your Placement Committee is also working with the Boards of Unity Church of Culver
City, California; Unity Church of North Hollywood and Burbank, North Hollywood,

California; and Unity in the Olympics, Port Angeles, Washington, to assure succession
of leadership in these ministries.

ASSOCIATION OF UNITY CHURCHES
Statement of Operation
Fiscal Year 1974

Twelve Months Ended 3/31/74

March Year to
Date
INCOME:
Love Offerings General $20,722.31 $274,438.68
Love Offerings Education Department 721.94 9,329.66
Gain-Curriculum  andMaterial 8,771.57 14,822.28
Other Income 2,616.10 26,759.17
Total Income 32,831.92 325,349.79
EXPENSES:
General Office 18,020.16 244,741.98
Education Department 9,818.30 89,881.56
Total Expenses 27,838.46 334,623.54

NET INCOME OVER EXPENSES $ 4,993.46 ($ 9,273.75)



SCHOOL FOR MINISTERIAL AND RELIGIOUS STUDIES

SMRS APRIL GRADUATES AND ORDINANDS (Names in bold type) - First Row
(left to right): Jacklyn Kay Buboltz, Santa Monica, California; Robert P. Sikking,
Executive Director of the AUC; Dorothy Pierson, President of the AUC; William L.
Fischer, Director of Ministerial Education, SMRS; Marnie Llin Stewart; Vancouver,
British Columbia, Canada.

Back Row (left to right): Carlton P. Buboltz, Santa Monica, California; Marcus
Wilson Buckley, San Diego, California; Daniel W. Douglas, Kansas City, Missouri;
Paul Norman Carrithers, Virginia Beach, Virginia; John M. Morrow, W. Palm Beach,
Florida.

On April 11, 1974, graduation and ordination services were conducted in the Silent
Unity Visitor’s Chapel at Unity Village for seven ministerial students of Unity’s School
for Ministerial and Religious Studies. William L. Fischer, Director of Ministerial Educa-
tion, SMRS, presented the graduates with their SMRS diplomas. Ordination was con-
ferred by the Association of Unity Churches with Dorothy Pierson, President of the
AUC, officiating. Robert P. Sikking, Executive Director of the Association of Unity
Churches led the blessing of the new ministers and gave the benediction.

The newly ordained Unity ministers have been placed as follows: Marcus Buckley,
Unity Center of Medford, Oregon; Paul Carrithers, associate minister, Unity Church of
Tidewater, Virginia Beach, Virginia; Daniel Douglas, Unity of Palo Alto, California;
John Morrow, Unity Church, Pine Bluff, Arkansas; Marnie Stewart, associate minister,
Vancouver, British Columbia, Canada; Carlton and Jacklyn Buboltz are awaiting
placement.



AUC CONFERENCE - IDENTITY °74

POST-GRADUATE PROGRAM A sufficient number of our ministers and teachers
ON TEACHING TECHNIQUES have indicated their desire to have the Post-Graduate

Program on Teaching Techniques repeated during
Pre-Conference. This is the course which has been given on a regional level this past
year and which has received a very positive response from the members ot AUC.
Accordingly, the Teaching Techniques course will be presented on Wednesday, June
12, by Christina Knox, associate minister of Christ Unity Temple in Chicago, and
Jack Barker, minister of New Thought Unity Center in Cincinnati. The course will
commence at 9:30 a.m. in the Unity Village Chapel and will follow the same time
schedule as the other Post-Graduate courses offered on Thursday and Friday of that
week.

YOUTH PROGRAM The Youth Program previously considered for Con-
CANCELLED ference this year has been cancelled in its entirety
due to an insufficient number of persons who de-
sire this activity.
SEMINAR FOR SPOUSES Please remember that a special one-day Seminar for
Spouses will be conducted on Wednesday, June 19,
in the Fellowship Lounge. Leading the seminar will be Donald J. Hillerich, Diiector
of Church Relations for Wittenberg University in Springfield, Ohio. Mr. Hillench is
an ordained minister and has conducted numerous minister/spouses seminars with
excellent responses and results. All spouses of AUC members, including spouses ot
ministerial students, are encouraged to attend and participate in the seminar.

OUTDOOR BREAKFAST On Tuesday, June 18, a delicious OUTDOOR
BREAKFAST will be served at 8 a.m. at the
Picnic Grounds. The breakfast tickets are priced at $2.00 each and will be avail-
able for purchase during Conference registration on Sunday, June 16.
AIRPORT LIMOUSINE If you desire ground transportation between Kansas
City International Airport and Unity Village, we
suggest you contact Kansas City Contract Carrier (KCCC) prior to your arrival date
advising them of the date and hour of your arrival and the airline flight number.
Their address is KCCC, 1811 Agnes, Kansas City, Missouri 64127 (Telephone area
816, 231-7555).

LODGING ACCOMMODATIONS We understand that lodging is still available during

our Pre-Conference and Conference dates at the
new Ramada Inn Southeast which is relatively close to the Village. For reservations
and information, please contact Ramada Inn Southeast, 6101 East 87th Street, Kansas
City, Missouri 64138 (telephone area 816, 765-4333). Be certain to
an AUC member.

ROARING Take a journey back into the days when afternoon
tea dances were the

rage. . .when Lucky Lindy
y linked two continents and made the world a little
2 @ N bit smaller. Plan to join us at the Roaring 20’s
Dinner Dance June 19, Wednesday evening, at the Alameda Plaza Hotel in Kansas City,
Missouri.  The tickets are priced at $10.00 each and may be purchased upon your
arrival at the Village.

identify yourself as



UNITY WORLD HEADQUARTERS

Viewing the construc-
tion area from the
Tower, the progress
of the work can be
measured by compar-
ing the similar view
printed in previous
issues of CONTACT.
The outer walls are
in place for the new
Unity Inn (left por-
tion of the photo-
graph) and the roof
decking is being laid.
Note that the win-
dows of the new
Inn harmonize archi-
tectually with the
other Village build-
ings.

The majority of the
Center (shown
seat auditorium, the Activities Center will
other services of Unity Village Chapel.
be divided into three separate areas if ne
and similar meetings.

The concrete structures in the foreground
become the south and east planter boxes.
building.

additional beauty and compatibility with

structural steel framework
in the right portion of the photograph).

The auditorium

ACTIVITIES CENTER

is now in place for the Activities
Housing the new 1,100-

contain modern facilities for Sunday and

is so structured that it can

eded for use during the AUC Conference

This view from the

east side of the
Activities Center pro-
vides a closer look

at the building’s mas-
sive steel skeleton.

The height of the
building (50 ft.) can

be better appreciated
from this perspective.

At the top of the
photograph two work-
men may be seen

riding the crane’s cable
which is used as a means
of transporting the
workers from the ground
to the top level

of the photograph will,
Another planter is to

when completed,
the north of the

The huge planter boxes will border the Activities Center and provide

the existing area.



A REPORT FROM JACQUELINE NEAL, YOU COORDINATOR

I am very happy to share with you at this time a few comments on our YOU

Regional Rallies.  There has been an overall increase in Rally attendance by
YOUers and the ministerial participation has impressed the YOUers tremendously.
Each Rally was special in itself and benefited each participant. I am grateful for

the opportunity to visit the Rallies and be a part of the program. You will be
happy to know that thus far the Proposed Revised Bylaws have been very favor-
ably accepted and, as planned, will be presented to the YOU Conference Body with
revisions as needed this summer. Once again your continued prayer support is appre-
ciated and your love is being demonstrated through all the programs of the Youth
of Unity.

On April 19, 20, and 21, Unity of Tacoma, hosted the Northwest Regional Rally.
The Rally was held at the Seabeck Christian Conference Center and 100 young
people and adults joined to participate in the Rally program. The Rally theme,
“Hang In There” was selected by the Tacoma YOUers who literally did that through
the planning and during the Rally experience.

Assistance for the Rally planning also came through Tacoma’s two junior sponsors.
Mary Stovin, minister in Tacoma, reports that the delegates from last year’s Con-
ference continued to serve and be leaders in the Y.O.U. group, adding much to the
Rally planning.

Some of the highlights of the Rally were the Talent Show and the workshop, “A
Purpose For Your Life.” The Talent Show was organized in such a way that each
chapter presented a skit as well as individual participation. “A Purpose For Your
Life” was our main Conference workshop last summer at YOU Conference. The re-
sponse to this program developed by the Union College Character Research Project
has been tremendous. An excellent response also came when this material was re-
presented at the Rally.

During the business meeting elections were held and Kent Powell from Spokane is
the new Regional Representative and Shannon Webb of Tacoma and Howard Allen
of Spokane are serving as Co-Alternates.

As of this printing, a host has not been determined for the 1975 Rally. According
to Mary Stovin a successful Rally is the result of team work. She is very happy
to say that much loving support and encouragement came from the congregation.
She also believes that she has an excellent Y.0.U. Sponsor, Virginia Webb.

Also on April 19, 20, and 21, Unity-in-Marin, our work in San Rafael served by
Candida Wright, hosted the West Central Regional Rally. The Rally was held at the
Santa Sabina Retreat Center which belongs to the Dominican College in San Rafael.
According to Candida the Rally was a thrilling experience and she felt her main
contribution was standing by in guidance, patience, and prayer as the chapter worked
with the planning.

There were 83 young people and adults in attendance and what seemed to impress
the YOUers most was the gracious attitude of the Catholic Sisters. It was a wonder-
ful opportunity and a beautiful setting to realize the oneness of all religions.



A REPORT FROM JACQUELINE NEAL, YOU COORDINATOR Continued

The Rally theme was “Everything In One” and the variety in the program and the
beautiful setting provided an impetus for this to happen. Meditations on the whole
were not planned, but the little chapel was a favorite place to tune into the inner
peace prayer brings.

There were two unusual aspects in the Rally program. One was an exercise led

by Candida Wright called “Total Health of Proper Nutrition and Meditation.” Follow-
ing this David McClure, minister of Unity Christ Church, San Francisco, California,

led a communion meditation and service and the background music was a zither and
banjos. The young people were delighted with these two programs and the response
was wholehearted and joyous. The host for the 1975 West Central Rally will be
the Unity Center of Walnut Creek where Carol Knox is minister. As a result of
elections the new Regional Representative is Michelle Boutte’ from Walnut Creek and
the Alternate is Vicki Cromwell from Sacramento, California. Candida feels that the
Rally was a total success and she is very pleased by the self motivation of the
YOUers and the way they handled themselves. She appreciates the divine order
which worked through the program and especially Jarred McFarrin, YOU President,
Shannon Gibbons, Regional Representative; Laury McFarrin, YOU Sponsor and David
and Barby McClure.

On May 3, 4, and 5 Unity Christ Church in St. Louis, Donald O’Connor, minister,
hosted the Midwest Regional Rally at Concordia Seminary. The Rally theme was
“Catch Fire” and according to Don much praise goes to the St. Louis YOUers and
their sponsors Lynn and Anita Baker. He felt the YOUers gave responsible attention
to the Rally planning and held many meetings to plan the most effective Rally
possible. There were 147 young people and adults present and it was the consensus
of everyone that the experience was estatic, spiritually gratifying and harmonious.

One of the highlights of the Rally was a surprise boat trip down the Mississippi
River. The St. Louis YOUers rented a 400 passenger excursion boat exclusively
for the Rally participants as their gift to the Rally program. The Wichita Chapter
brought along with them a huge sand candle in the form of Unity Wings which
was used in the special Candlelighting Service under the famous St. Louis Arch.
Another high point in the Rally was the church service conducted by the YOUers.
Representatives of the 12 chapters in the Midwest regions participated. Donald tells
us that the congregational response was tremendous.

The host for the 1975 Midwest Rally is Unity Church of Wichita, where Bernard
and Polly Dozier are ministers. The new Midwest regional officers are Candy Croft,
Representative, and Tina Alexander, Alternate, both are from the St. Louis ministry.

On May 4, 5, and 6, Unity Church of Christianity in Atlanta, Georgia, Jay Dishman,
minister, hosted the Southeast Regional Rally. It was held in the beautiful Unicoi
State Park near Helen, Georgia, and the Rally theme was “I Am There.” The
Atlanta YOUers and their sponsor, Jimmy Wilson, did a commendable job in the
coordination and planning of the Rally. The YOUers arrived at the Rally filled with
expectancy and a group Spirit came very quickly and easily. There were 94

adults and young people present.



A REPORT FROM JACQUELINE NEAL, YOU COORDINATOR Continued

“Sharing Time” was the title of the Talent Show. This totally unstructured event
was very informal and each participant presented the act ot his or her choice. The
result was a variety of talent, and a wonderful way for the YOUers to get to

know one another and share in the activities. @ Another unique feature was a panel
discussion lead by ministers Robert Marshall and David Travis from Miami and Delray
Beach respectively. The topics for discussion were marriage, love, and sex and the
young people seemed to appreciate this time of sharing and a loving atmosphere of
frankness prevailed.

The Rally participants had a special treat when we hiked up to Ana Ruby Falls
near the Rally site. The majestic water fall was awe inspiring and a closing medi-
tation was held in this beautiful setting.

Next year’s Rally host for the Southeast will be Tampa, Florida, where Ross
Goodman is minister.

Elected to the office of Representative was Deborah Sunderbruch, St. Petersburg, and
the Alternate is Lila Starr, Delray Beach.

Idea Exchange

DIALOG SERVICE - Each Sunday in May, Unity Village Chapel based both the

9:30 and 11:00 a.m. services on special dialog presentations of the “Book of Revela-
tion.” At the earlier service, Ric Dickerson, a member of the Chapel’s congregation
who will soon receive both his M. D. and Ph.D. from Kansas University Medical School,
and Sig Paulson, minister at the Chapel, shared a dialog that brought the spiritual and
scientific revelation of Tmth into focus. Sig then based his 11:00 a.m. service on

that portion of Revelation discussed earlier.  Sig stated that he feels this idea to be
“one of the most dynamic, creative, and adventurous experiences we have ever had in
Unity Village Chapel,” and has planned to continue the presentations through July.

ALL SEASONS TREE — An idea which has brought the Unity Ministry of Reno,
Nevada, a great deal of fun, joy, and significance is the establishment of a decorated
tree for each season of the year. Wes Wallin, minister in Reno, reports that a

plastic tree is decorated not only at Christmas but the tree is left set up and de-
corated each month according to the holidays and seasons. For example, in February
it became a “Valentine Tree,” bedecked with multitudes of pretty red hearts and
beautiful doves. In March the tree became a “St. Patrick’s Tree” with tiny leprechauns
(made by the Sunday School children) and green bows. In April it was the ministry’s
“Easter Tree” with brightly colored eggs and Easter bunnies. Each month the ministry
celebrates a new theme and the response has been terrific.

FATHER’S DAY SERVICE — Royal Oak Unity Temple, Michigan, where Onita Meyer
serves as minister, has planned a special program for Father’s Day, June 16. All the
fathers in the congregation have been invited to take part and conduct the service.
Included in this unique idea for recognizing fathers is the plan whereby the fathers will
be totally responsible for the nursery that day. Onita reports that all of the dads, as
well as their families, are looking forward to this wonderful day of worship, fellowship,
and special recognition.



WHO'S WHO IN
YOUR AUC OFFICE

With the largest ministerial

student body in the his-

tory of Unity’s School

for Ministerial and Reli-

gious Studies and the large

volume of related adminis-

trative paper work required,

the importance of the

SMRS staff functions can-

not be underestimated.

One of the key members

of the administrative staff

is Helen Summers, secre-

tary to William L. Fischer,

Director of Ministerial

Education for the AUC.

Helen has been a member

of your AUC staff since January 1971, functioning first as MTST operator and then
assuming her present duties in October 1972. In addition to so efficiently per-
forming the regular secretarial duties of her position, Helen ably assists in the timely
processing of the numerous applications to SMRS and in the general administration
of the SMRS office. Helen states that she enjoys working with the ministerial stu-
dents and finds it to be both interesting and challenging.

A Unity student for most of her adult life, Helen and her husband, Harold, were
married by L. E. Meyer at the Unity Temple (Unity on the Plaza) in Kansas City
in 1951. Harold is a district sales manager of the mid-west area for a major manu-
facturer of components for recreational vehicles. The Summers reside in Lee’s
Summit, Missouri and are active in the local Boy Scout and youth programs, having
tour sons and one daughter at home. Helen also enjoys sewing and specializes in
designing and creating hand sewn quilts, several of which have won first prize ribbons
at local county fairs.

We give thanks for Helen’s consciousness and expression of Truth and know that
each of you joins with us in the AUC office in blessing Helen for the fine contri-
bution she makes to the Unity Movement.

Clearinghouse

Request - Jack Hamilton would like to purchase four (4) copies of A More Wonder-
ful You. Jack’s address is Unity Way Church, 3525 Greenville Avenue,
Dallas, Texas 75206 (Telephone area 214, 233-7106).

Request - Dana Voght, a senior ministerial student in SMRS, needs a copy of:
Symphony of Life by Donald Hatch Andrews; Jesus of History by John
R. Grover; Laughter of God by Walter Clemow Lanyon; Rufus Jones
Speaks To Our Time by H. E. Fosdick; and Whatsoever Ye Shall Ask
by Zelya Walters. Contact Dana in care of SMRS, Unity Village,
Missouri 64065 (Telephone area 816, 524-7414).



JUNE BIRTHDAYS We know that each member of the Association of Unity

tion,

June

10

Churches joins with us in extending thoughts of love, apprecia-

and this special blessing to our fellow members who have birthdays in June.

Purpose

Hold high the steady lantern of your faith.
And hank lovels fire securely in the night;

For there are those, far off, who look with hope
And strength remewed because of this same light.

Think it not unimportant how you clear

The trail ahead, or hold the guiding flame,
For always someone follows where you go,

And always someone comes because you came.

Not for yourself alone, 0 pioneer,

Were ways made safe and shining, and the stone
Rolled from the path, but to prepare a way

For countless journeys other than your own.

Not for yourself alone, 0 pioneer.
The inner light and faith inspired of God,
But that all nations may be led to seek
The clean-swept places that your feet have trod.

R. H Grenville
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REPORT ON HEALING RALLY °74

We give thanks for the tremendous effectiveness and success of Healing Rally ’74
conducted by the Association of Unity Churches at the Sheraton-Palace Hotel in
San Francisco, California, on May 2-4, 1974.

The purpose of the Healing Rally was to bring together persons from throughout
the world who are interested in the healing of the whole person, in order that
such persons may share ideas, strengthen their prayer power, and enjoy a time of
fellowship.

Over nine hundred (900) persons attended the meetings and participated in a pro-
gram which featured outstanding physicians, scientists, and Unity ministers and lay
persons.  Phillip M. Pierson, co-minister of Christ Unity Church, Sacramento, Cali-
fornia, who served as Program Chairman stated: “Charles Fillmore, Unity's co-
founder, once wrote, Anyone who will search for the science in religion and the
religion in science will find that they harmonize and prove each other. The point
of unity is the Spirit-mind commonto both. So long as religion assumes that
the Spirit that creates and sustains man and the universe can be cajoled, and by
prayer or some other appeal can be induced to change its laws, it cannot

hope to be recognized by those who know that unchangeable law rules everywhere
and in everything. Again, so long as science ignores the principles of intelligence
in the evolutionary and directive forces of man and the universe, just so long will
it fail to understand religion and the power of thought in the world, visible and
invisible.” Phil also stated that theHealing Rally was a manifestation of Charles
Fillmore’s  spirit of scientific inquiry and suggested that through scientific research
we can learn how to apply the principles of spiritual healing and more practically
share them with others.

The first speaker on the program was James Dillet Freeman, Director of Silent
Unity. Jim spoke on the healing principles utilized by Silent Unity in conducting
their effective prayer ministry for over eighty (80) years. Over one million
(1,000,000) Iletters are received each year by Silent Unity from persons requesting
prayer assistance. In addition, over a quarter million (250,000) persons telephone
each year. Jim also gave an audio-visual presentation of Unity’s unfoldment as a
movement.

Dr. Elmer and Alyce Green of the Menninger Foundation in Topeka, Kansas, spoke

on biofeedback and brain wave training. Dr. Green is Director of the Voluntary
Controls Program of the Menninger Foundation and Mrs. Green is the Training Dir-
ector. An award of appreciation plaque was presented to the Greens by the

Association of Unity Churches in recognition of the pioneering efforts of this hus-
band and wife team in scientifically proving and demonstrating man’s ability to
take conscious control of his physical and mental states.

Dr. Carl Simonton, former Chief of Radiation therapy at David Grant USAF
Medical Center, Travis Air Force Base, shared the findings of his research
on the effects of counseling and meditation on the healing of cancer. Dr.
Simonton is presently engaged in private practice and research work in Texas.



REPORT ON HEALING RALLY 74 Continued

Dr. Bennet R Wong, psychiatrist from Vancouver, British Columbia, Canada, spoke
on the results of his experience of some twenty years in healing the whole person
(mind, body, and spirit).

Dr. Evarts G. Loomis, physician, surgeon, and lecturer, presented a film on healing
which he developed jointly with the Charles Fillmore Foundation (Unity), featuring
other renowned persons such as Roberto Assagiloi, M. D.; Karlfried Von Durkheim,
Ph. D.; and Paul Toumier, M. D., who share Dr. Loomis’ ideas on treating the
whole person.

Dr. Dan Stipe, a physician engaged in private practice in Idaho, joined with the other
doctors, and with ministers, James Dillet Freeman; Glenn Mosley of Detroit Unity
Temple, Michigan; Hal Rosencrans of Unity of the Palm Beaches in West Palm

Beach, Florida; and Robert Stevens of Christ ChurchUnity in San Diego, California,
in participating in a paneldiscussion on healing. The nine Unity ministers who
comprise our Executive Committee of the Board of Directors of the AUC presented
individual talks on “Healing Principles.”

Ms. Connie Haines, popular vocalist and ministerial student at Unity’s School for
Ministerial and Religious Studies, presented special evening programs which blended
music, inspirational message, and meditation.

During this tremendous Healing Rally we were privileged and blessed in having as
special soloist Mrs. Nancy Heydt and as organist Mrs. Joan EngeL Both Nancy and
Joan presently share their musical talents with ChristUnity Church in Sacramento,
California.

We appreciate the fine job Unity Christ Church, our ministry in San Francisco, did
in planning, organizing, operating, and bearing the full responsibility of the literature
and cassette sales room during the Rally. David McClure, minister in San Francisco,
his wife, Barby, and the many members of the San Francisco congregation are to be
congratulated for the excellent assistance they provided in assuring the success of

the Rally. It was evident that much prayer work and physical effort had been done
by these dedicated persons.

Meditations were led by Johnnie Colemon, minister of Christ Unity Temple, Chicago,
Illinois; Scott Sherman, minister of Unity Church of Truth, Spokane, Washington;
and Catherine Knight, associate minister, Detroit Unity Temple, Michigan.  Barby
McClure led the Rally audience in a metaphysical exercise.

We also appreciate and bless the many members of the staffs of AUC and Unity
School, especially Pete Rhea, Director, Cassette Program, for his invaluable technical
assistance and advice in producing Jim Freeman’s presentation on Unity.

Our affirmation for the Healing Rally was, “/ ACCEPT THE HEALING POWER OF
GOD IN ME! I AM A4 RADIANT CENTER OF LIFE NOW!.” We give thanks

that each person who participated in this tremendous healing experience had his or

her sense of God’s innate healing capacity within them strengthened and made a power
in their lives and in the world.



QOack

GIFT SUGGESTIONS FOR FATHER’S DAY - Good books are always a welcomed
gift.  The following books, priced for you to retail at S3.95, may be ordered from
the Sales Department of Unity School at your dealer’s price of $2.37. These are
suggested as being especially suited for Father’s Day:

The Master Craft of Fiving by William L. Fischer
What Will You Have? by James A. Decker
New Age Understanding by Donald Curtis

NEW BOOK ABOUT CHARFES FIFFMORE — Harper & Row has published Charles
Fillmore: Herald of the New Age by Hugh D’Andrade. The following is a paragraph
in the prologue to this new biography of Charles Fillmore. “Charles Fillmorek place
in American history as an original thinker has yet to be assessed. He embraced
ideas of extraordinary scope, including the religious and mystical ideas of the Orient
and the Occident, as well as the ideasof the new metaphysics flourishing at the time.
Indeed, he went beyond the usual scope of these studies to embrace the scientific
discoveries of his day.” The author writes of Charles and Myrtle Fillmore’s early
life, how they first met, Myrtle’s miraculous healing, the birth of Unity as a movement,
its early beginnings, its continuing growth, the power of prayer and faith in the lives
of its founders, the continued impact and influence Unity is having on people today.
This book is a must for anyone who is interested in the teachings of Unity. It is
priced to retail at S5.95.  Since it is published by Harper & Row, your dealer’s
price is $4.46.

TWEFVE POWERS OF MAN - Begin a comprehensive study of the twelve powers of
man with Ed Rabel's twelve-lesson cassette series. Mr. Rabel, ordained Unity minister
and professor of Bible at Unity’s School for Ministerial and Religious Studies in

Unity Village, Missouri, is recognized as one of Unity’s outstanding Bible interpreters.
His insights into the true meaning of the Bible have been a source of inspiration to
all who have been privileged to hear him.

Ed’s latest cassette course of clear and stimulating Bible lessons, “The Twelve Powers

of Man,” is now available. This new cassette album is a “how to” course in

practical spirituality: how to recognize your spiritual powers; how to realize limitless
potential; and how to respond to this new understanding. He discusses man’s spiritual
powers of faith, strength, judgment, love, power, imagination, understanding, will,

order, zeal, renunciation, and life in this twelve-lesson cassette series. Designed to

appeal to both the beginning and the advanced Truth student, Ed’s explanation of

man’s spiritual powers brings new meaning to spirituality. Concepts such as “crystalization,”

“brain of the heart,” and “way of discipleship” are explained in terms of man’s
spirituality, and the importance of maintaining a “yes” attitude in spiritual develop-
ment is stressed.

Each spiritual faculty is discussed in a separate lesson. The twelve-lesson series comes
on six cassettes, with a pamphlet containing excerpts from Charles Fillmore’s book
“The Twelve Powers of Man” and a cassette album for convenient storage. Priced for

YOU to retail at S25.00, your dealer’s price is only $15.00.
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CALENDAR OF EVENTS

Eastern Regional YOU Rally,

by Unity of Brooklyn

Brooklyn, New York, hosted

Meetings of Committees,
Missouri

AUC Pre-Conference, Unity Village,

Post-Graduate Program on
Unity Village,

teaching techniques, AUC Pre-

Missouri
Post-Graduate Program on “Audio-Visual
Interpretation,” AUC Pre-Conference,

Post-Graduate Program on “Organization and Operation of a
Unity Ministry - A New Look,” Unity
Village,

Conference,

Presentation on Bible
Unity Village, Missouri

Pre-Conference,
Missouri

Board of Trustees meetings, AUC Pre-Conference, Unity Village,

Missouri
Father’s Day
AUC Ministers/Teachers Conference,

Southwest Regional YOU Rally, Santa Barbara,
hosted by Unity Church of Santa Barbara

Unity Village, Missouri

California,

U.I.C.E. Summer Resident Study Program, Unity Village, Missouri
South Central Regional YOU Rally, Fort Worth, Texas, hosted
by Unity Church of Fort Worth

Great Lakes Regional YOU Rally, Rochester, Michigan, hosted
by Detroit Unity Temple

Ninth Annual Spiritual Therapy Workshop, Cedar Crest College,
Allentown, Pennsylvania, sponsored by the Unity Center of
Practical Christianity, New York, New York

50th Anniversary of Daily Word

Instituto Unity de Cristianismo Practico, Santurce, Puerto Rico
Last day applications will be accepted for the 1974-75 school
year by the School for Ministerial and Religious Studies, Unity
Village, Missouri

Alma, Michigan, Laymen’s Retreat, sponsored by Detroit Unity
Temple

Graduation and ordination

services, School for Ministerial and

Religious Studies and AUC, Unity Village, Missouri
YOU Conference, Unity Village, Missouri

1974 June 1974 July 1974  Aug. 1974

Fs sMTwTFrs sMrTw TES SN ™ TFS

3 4 1 i 23456 123

01 2345678 7891011213 45 6 8910

718 9100 R2BKAL 4151617181920 112 1Bl4151617

242 1617181920212 222242272 1819 2021 22324

3 28 29 30 31 2526 2728 29 3031

1 2324252272829
30



1974

* August 26-29 Northwest Unity Ministers Conference, Spokane, Washington,
hosted by Unity Church of Truth
f August 28 Post-Graduate Program on “Effective Presentation of Christian
Healing,” Spokane, Washington
Sept. 2-6 Southeastern Region Twelfth Annual Laymen’s Retreat,
Americana Hotel, Miami Beach, Florida
Sept. 22-26 Great Lakes Regional Conference, St. Louis, Missouri, hosted
by Unity Christ Church
Sept. 26 Post-Graduate Program on “Effective Presentation of Christian
Healing,” St, Louis, Missouri
Sept. 30-Oct. 3 Eastern Regional Conference, Thomfield Conference Center,
Cazenovia, New York
Oct. 21-23 Southeastern Regional Conference, Birmingham, Alabama, hosted
by Unity Church of Birmingham
f Oct. 22 Post-Graduate Program on “Effective Presentation of Christian
Healing,” Birmingham, Alabama
o August 1974 Sept 1974 Oct 1974
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Yearbook to

YEARBOOK SUPPLEMENT The information below is presented in order that you
may, if you so desire, annotate your copy of the 1974
reflect additions, changes, and deletions. The heading entitled Page in-

dicates the page

Page
10
16
17

37

48

51

in the 1974 Yearbook which requires updating.
Item

Delete John Sherman from Unity Church of Mesa, Arizona (awaiting placement)

Delete Study Class, Oceanside, California (disbanded)

Add Daniel Douglas as minister of Unity of Palo Alto, California

Change office telephone number of Unity of Greater Lansing, Michigan, to
517-371-3010

Add Marcus Buckley as minister of Unity Center of Medford, Oregon
Change residence telephone number for Norman Olsson, San Antonio, Texas,

to 512-681-2413
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Item

Add Unity Study Class of Tyler, 2107 Jackie St., Tyler, Texas 75701
(affiliated with Unity Church of Dallas)

Add Unity of Kenosha, 2225 63rd St.,, 53104, Tel. Off: 414-652-1652, Minister:
LuVema Bauer

Change

address of Unity of Madison, Wisconsin, to 4607 Winnequah Rd., 53716

Delete Unity Church Mission Retreats, Barbados, West Indies (resigned from mem-

bership)

Delete Study Class - Princess Margaret School, Barbados, West Indies; Unity of

Grenada
Grenada,

Indies

- St. George’s Study group; Unity of Grenada - Grenville Study Group,
West Indies; and Unity Prayer & Study Group , St. Lucia, West

(resigned from membership)

Delete Sylvia Chevalier from Unity of Trinidad & Tobago (see below)

Delete Clifford King from Silent Unity Centre of Prayer in San Fernando,
Trinidad (resigned from membership), and add Sylvia Chevalier as minister

Delete Doris Ziebarth (deceased)

Delete Geraldine T. Wallace (see page 62)

Add WALLACE, Geraldine T., 3750 N. Lake Shore Drive, Apt. 8C, Chicago,
Illinois 60613

Delete

Delete

LuVema Bauer (see page 54)

Alice E. Armstrong, Gwendoline A. Armstrong, Margaret Cook, Erica

Pile, Nancy St. John, and Agnes Wason (resigned from membership)

Add ELLIS, Clive, 112 Lrederick St., Rm. 31, Port-of-Spain, Trinidad, West Indies

Delete
Change
Change

Delete

Alice E. Armstrong and Gwendoline A. Armstrong (resigned from membership)
location of LuVema Bauer to Kenosha, Wis. and change symbol to t
location of Marcus Buckley to Medford, Oregon and add f symbol

Margaret Cook (resigned from membership)

Add fDouglas, Daniel, Palo Alto, Calif.

Add Ellis, Clive, Trinidad, W. L

Delete Clifford King (resigned from membership)

Delete Erica Pile and Nancy St. John (resigned from membership)

Delete Diane Seaman (resigned from membership)

Change

location of Geraldine T. Wallace to Chicago, 111

Delete Agnes Wason (resigned from membership)

Delete Doris Ziebarth (deceased)



